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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 
October 31, 2023 
 
Melissa K. Shearer 
Melissa.shearer@conehealth.com 
 
Exempt from Review – Replacement Equipment 
Record #: 4292 
Date of Request: September 27, 2023 
Facility Name: Wesley Long Community Hospital 
FID #: 933540 
Business Name: The Moses H. Cone Memorial Hospital Operating Corporation 
Business #: 1815 
Project Description: Replace a fixed CT scanner 
County: Guilford County 
 
Dear Ms. Shearer: 
 
The Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section, Division of Health Service Regulation 
(Agency), determined that the above referenced project is exempt from certificate of need review in 
accordance with G.S. 131E-184(a)(7).  Therefore, you may proceed to acquire without a certificate of 
need the Siemens Somatom X.cite fixed CT scanner to replace the Siemens Somatom Definition AS64 
serial # 66123 fixed CT scanner.  This determination is based on your representations that the existing 
unit will be sold or otherwise disposed of and will not be used again in the State without first obtaining a 
certificate of need if one is required.   
 
It should be noted that the Agency's position is based solely on the facts represented by you and that any 
change in facts as represented would require further consideration by this office and a separate 
determination.  If you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact this office.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Gregory F. Yakaboski 
Project Analyst 
 

 
Micheala Mitchell 
Chief 
 
cc: Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section, DHSR 

Radiation Protection Section, DHSR  
Construction Section, DHSR 
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From: Allen, Amanda
To: Yakaboski, Greg
Cc: Shearer, Melissa
Subject: [External] RE: RE: CT Exemption Request for Wesley Long Community Hospital
Date: Monday, October 16, 2023 3:23:07 PM

CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the
Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.

This message was sent securely by Cone Health.

Greg,
Cone Health submitted the exemption request with the incorrect statue. The correct statue for this
request is N.C. G.S.§131E-184(a)(7) for replacement major medical equipment. Cone Health’s
understanding is that due to the CON threshold change for medical equipment from $2M to $3M,
this project should be exempt.
Cone Health confirms that the existing CT equipment will be disposed by the vendor and will not be
used again in the State without first obtaining a Certificate of Need, if one is required.
Please let us know if you need further information on this request.
Thank you,
Amanda

Amanda Allen, MBA
Cone Health | Strategy and Planning
Planning Manager
Direct Dial: 336.663.5330| Fax: 336.663.5336
Website: conehealth.com
Pronouns: She/Her | Why Include Pronouns?

From: Yakaboski, Greg <greg.yakaboski@dhhs.nc.gov> 
Sent: Monday, October 16, 2023 3:09 PM
To: Allen, Amanda <amanda.allen@conehealth.com>
Subject: FW: RE: CT Exemption Request for Wesley Long Community Hospital

This message was sent securely using Zix®

*Caution – External email – see footer for warnings*

Sincerely,
Gregory F. Yakaboski
Gregory F. Yakaboski
Project Analyst
Division of Health Service Regulation, Certificate of Need
NC Department of Health and Human Services
Help protect your family and neighbors from COVID-19.
Know the 3 Ws. Wear. Wait. Wash.
#StayStrongNC and get the latest at nc.gov/covid19
Office: 919-855-3873
Greg.Yakaboski@dhhs.nc.gov
809 Ruggles Drive, Edgerton Building
2704 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704
Twitter | Facebook | YouTube | LinkedIn
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From: Yakaboski, Greg 
Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2023 1:52 PM
To: Shearer, Melissa <Melissa.Shearer@conehealth.com>
Subject: RE: CT Exemption Request for Wesley Long Community Hospital
Hey Melissa,
2 Requests that I would appreciate your help with:

First Request:
For the above referenced exemption request under Section 184(g) the CT equipment being
replaced needs to be on the “Main Campus” of Wesley Long Community Hospital. The
definition in Section131E-176(14n) of the CON Law (found on page 380 of the 2023 SMFP)
states:
Main Campus- The site of the main building from which a licensed health service facility
provides clinical patient services AND exercises financial and administrative control over the
entire facility, including the buildings and grounds adjacent to that main building. (or basically
within 250 yards of that main building)
Could your team email over a drawing showing where the CT equipment will be in relation to
the office/location at Wesley Long that “Exercises Financial and Administrative Control over
the hospital. The drawing can be very basic or just a picture of the facility with say lines with
arrows identifying where the CT will be and where the main office is.
Second Request:
Could you, in the same email, have your team affirmatively state the CT Equipment being
replace… such as “the existing CT equipment/unit will be sold or otherwise disposed of
and will not be used again in the State without first obtaining a certificate of need if one is
required.”
I know you referenced that Equipment Quote and said that this sort of statement was in their
but I did not see it.
Thanks,
Greg
Sincerely,
Gregory F. Yakaboski
Gregory F. Yakaboski
Project Analyst
Division of Health Service Regulation, Certificate of Need
NC Department of Health and Human Services
Help protect your family and neighbors from COVID-19.
Know the 3 Ws. Wear. Wait. Wash.
#StayStrongNC and get the latest at nc.gov/covid19
Office: 919-855-3873
Greg.Yakaboski@dhhs.nc.gov
809 Ruggles Drive, Edgerton Building
2704 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704
Twitter | Facebook | YouTube | LinkedIn

Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties
by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information,
including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have received this email in
error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.
WARNING: This email originated outside of Cone Health. Even if this looks like a Cone Health email, it is not.
Do not provide your username, password, or any other personal information in response to this or any other email.
Cone Health will never ask you for your username or password via email.
DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you are positive the content is safe.
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From: Mitchell, Micheala L
To: Stancil, Tiffany C
Cc: Hale, Gloria
Subject: FW: [External] No Review Equipment and Replacement Equipment Requests
Date: Wednesday, September 27, 2023 12:55:02 PM
Attachments: image001.png

Cone Health No Review HP CT Scanner 09.27.23.pdf
Cone Health WL CT Replacement 09.27.23.pdf

Hi Tiffany,
 
We are still figuring out who will take exemptions/no reviews for HSA II (Terris’ old health service
area).  For now, can you log these two requests as exemptions and assign to Greg?
 
Gloria will determine whether they need to go to someone else and let us know. 
 
Micheala Mitchell, JD
NC Department of Health and Human Services
Division of Health Service Regulation
Section Chief, Healthcare Planning and CON Section
809 Ruggles Drive, Edgerton Building
2704 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704
Office: 919 855 3879
Micheala.Mitchell@dhhs.nc.gov
 
Don’t wait to vaccinate. Find a COVID-19 vaccine location near you at MySpot.nc.gov.
Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | YouTube | LinkedIn
 

Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties
by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally priveleged, or otherwise confidential information,
including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort is prohibited by law. If you have received this e-mail in
error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.
 

From: Shearer, Melissa <Melissa.Shearer@conehealth.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 27, 2023 12:40 PM
To: Mitchell, Micheala L <Micheala.Mitchell@dhhs.nc.gov>; Hale, Gloria <gloria.hale@dhhs.nc.gov>
Cc: Allen, Amanda <amanda.allen@conehealth.com>; Kubida, Kristy
<Kristy.Kubida@conehealth.com>
Subject: [External] No Review Equipment and Replacement Equipment Requests
 
CAUTION: External email. Do not click links or open attachments unless verified. Report suspicious emails with the
Report Message button located on your Outlook menu bar on the Home tab.

 
This message was sent securely by Cone Health. 

Hello Ms. Mitchell and Ms. Hale,
 

mailto:Micheala.Mitchell@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:Tiffany.Stancil@dhhs.nc.gov
mailto:gloria.hale@dhhs.nc.gov
https://www.ncdhhs.gov/
https://www2.ncdhhs.gov/dhsr/
http://www.conehealth.com/
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Attached please find two letters requesting No Review or Exemption Determinations for two
separate CT Scanner projects for Cone Health. One project is located at MedCenter High Point and
the other project is located at Wesley Long Hospital. Please let me know if you have any questions
on either project.
 
Thank you,
 

Melissa K. Shearer

Cone Health  | Strategic Development 
Executive Director, Strategy and Planning 
Cell: 336.682.9742
Email: Melissa.shearer@conehealth.com
Website: conehealth.com
 
 

 

We promise … we are right here with you.
Because we exist … to connect health care and well-being.
So that … a tradition of health and well-being is woven into the fabric of our communities.  
 
 

NOTICE: This message may contain confidential information intended only for the recipient. If you
have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by replying to the
message and deleting it from your computer. 

This message was secured by Zix®.
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